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Officials Newsletter

November 8, 2018
Iowa Department of Public Safety

215 East 7th, Des Moines, IA 50319

Conference Room 125
 

Agenda










8:30 am
Coffee and Doughnuts

9:00-9:15
Welcome – Roger Schemmel, Roll Call and Introductions 


Approval of Sept 13 Minutes

9:15-10:30
Communications and Board Reports 



Correspondence Received: 



Treasurer’s Report:  



State Building Code Bureau Report – Energy Code meeting with AIA



Iowa Department of Public Health Report 


Committee Reports

Legislative:  Building Officials Handbook


Education:  Training and Survey Monkey results


Membership:  






Scholarship:






Program: CDP Access tutorial


Code Development:





Endorsement:






Audit:  Remove Schemmel and seek volunteer for the committee



Nominating:  Election of 2019 IABO officer positions

10:30-10:45
Break


10:45-12:00
Regional Reports



ICC: October ABM – Attendee update - Hearings


Region III: Region III Member receives Gerald H. Jones Code Official of the Year at ABM



Eastern – EICBIC





Central – MICCC


Old Business: B-Safe Program

New Business: Strategic Planning for 60-year anniversary of IABO, Storm damage assessments


Activity:  CDP Access registration tutorial
12:00
Adjourn


IABO 2018 Officers
President:
Roger Schemmel
515-331-6782 
- Building Official – Urbandale
1st Vice President:
Tim Hennes
319-356-5122
- Senior Building Inspector – Iowa City
2nd Vice President:
Brian Bishop
515-283-4958
- Deputy Building Official – Des Moines
Secretary:
Neil Bombei
319-356-6085
- Lead Building Inspector – Johnson County
Treasurer:
Mike Bruce
641-782-2000      - Building Inspector - Creston
Past President:
Michael Pardekooper  
515-957-5132 
- Building Official – Altoona 

IABO President’s Message – Nov 2018

Just a few weeks ago several of our chapter members and I attended the ICC Annual Business Meeting and Public Comment Hearings (Group A) in Richmond VA.  We also had the opportunity to meet several other members of the Upper Great Plains Region III Chapter, which makes up ND, SD, MN, WI and IA. During that time, Region III was honored by having one of our fellow Region III members awarded with the Gerald H. Jones Code Official of the year award, that member is Christine Rose, deputy building official for the City of Fargo, North Dakota. Our Region III was well represented and supportive when she received that award during a lunch reception. Especially proud were her parents and sister that made a special trip from St Cloud, MN to attend the ceremony. (See photos from that event below).  Christine is well known for her hospitable personality and it was a great pleasure for me to work with her and other fellow Region III Members during the Region III hospitality events on Sunday and Monday evenings.
During the Monday morning membership meeting, in Richmond, we were also supportive and privileged to have Angie Wiese of Minnesota, who was previously appointed to the board, be elected to the ICC Board of Directors. IABO sent a letter of support to the ICC Nomination Committee beforehand and it is nice to see a Region III member on the Board of Directors. 

After two days of business meetings and educational events, Wednesday was the first day of Public Comment Hearings for Group A. Those in attendance had first-hand exposure to a single code proposal, which included a 3 ½ hour discussion regarding tall mass timber construction and the debate regarding G108-18 along with several other proposals. G108 had a majority vote at the hearing, but voting will continue once CDP Access is open to the membership. Please remember that CDP access is a result of numerous member requests as a tool for all members to be able to get involved with the voting process without the need of travel to attend the hearings. So please take the opportunity to use the CDP Access tool we have available. At our next chapter meeting we will have an open discussion and will address member’s questions regarding the login and voting process. 
Here is the CDP Access Link:   https://www.iccsafe.org/codes-tech-support/cs/cdpaccess/
Upcoming activities for January will be several days of training along with the Annual Chapter Meeting and Banquet on the evening of January 10, 2019.   This year will mark the IABO Chapter’s 60th anniversary so attendance by ICC VIP staff and additional networking events are under the planning stages.
Survey Monkey results will help us guide our training offerings to the members. For the 66 members that responded to date, those members have nearly 350 certificates, with Residential Inspector as the most common certificate and Commercial Electrical as being the most common examination expected to be taken next.
Please stay tuned as we gather and develop a schedule and program for this coming year. If you have an interest in getting involved with the January event or any upcoming events this year, please contact me, or any of the IABO Executive Board members.

Respectfully,

Roger Schemmel

IABO Chapter President
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Minutes:  Sept 13, 2018
Meeting at Iowa Department of Public Safety 
Introductions and Roll Call:

President Roger Schemmel called the meeting to order at 9:00 AM.  

Board Members present were Roger Schemmel, Tim Hennes, Brian Bishop, Neil Bombei, Mike Bruce and Mike Pardekooper, A count of 3 board members and more than 15 (27 total) members was taken which determined there was a quorum.
Approval of July 12, 2018 Meeting Minutes 
A motion was made by Jeff Junker and seconded by Mike Bruce to approve the minutes from the previous meeting as presented.  Motion passed. 

COMMUNICATIONS AND BOARD REPORTS 

Correspondence Received
Numerous thank you letters were received from the candidates that IABO endorsed for the upcoming ABM elections.

ICC government relations liaison, Richard Hauffe continues to send out a monthly update, which provides information on a great number of topics. IABO Secretary, Neil Bombei, has been forwarding the email to the chapter members as part of his duties.

Treasures’ Report.
Mike Bruce reported a two-month income of $562.98.  Expenses included a $500 Hospitality Room donation to the ABM and a $500 scholarship payment to Abby Tornow.  He reported a total balance of $37,884.50 and passed around the report.  Motion by Neil Bombei, second by Duncan McCallum to approve the Treasurer’s report.  Motion passed.

State Building Code Bureau
Rich Bolton reported that the state was currently hiring for two open positions, including a Building Inspector and a Plan Reviewer/Engineer.

He said the state was considering skipping the adoption of the 2018 building code.  The plumbing and mechanical codes are on mandated schedules to adopt the 2018 and they would likely do the 2018 energy code, but the building code might not warrant the effort required to adopt every three years.  

Bolton asked the group if IABO would be interested in taking the duties of the BSAFE emergency response program from the state as a way to administer it more easily and quickly.  Brian Bishop said one of the issues is whether Homeland Security is willing to renegotiate the agreement.  The question of who manages it would be another issue. The infrastructure and requirements are there, it is just a question of whether we want to take on the responsibility.  The group discussed that it could be a possibility that may warrant more discussion in the future before making a commitment.  

Iowa Department of Public Health

Jennifer Hart says there are still four vacancies on the plumbing and mechanical boards and there has been some difficulty getting those positions filled.  They will be behind on the mandated 6-month adoption.  The code committee had several meetings to consider amendments and should publish the proposals by November.  They are still receiving public comment and are open to consider any proposed changes. The plumbing code will be adopting the sections referencing permitting and inspections back into chapter one, but will make it clear that the state will not be doing either.  The board also desires some input on frost line depth for plumbing pipe burial.  Reference for that has been extremely hard to find, so they decided to email the IABO group to get some information.  Email responses from different jurisdictions have totaled 42 so far.  The mechanical code may remain one cycle behind regarding its reference to NFPA’s 54 & 58 because the code cycles do not coincide with the publish year of the mechanical code.  

Iowa Civil Rights Commission
Emigdio Lopez-Sanders gave notice that their inspectors will continue to be inspecting housing complexes with four or more units throughout the state.  He passed around a handout /quick reference checklist for accessibility inspection use and a sign-up sheet for anyone who wanted more information.  The Iowa Civil Rights Commission is trying to do more outreach for jurisdictions that need it.  He said some good info is offered on the Build It Right Iowa website.
COMMITTEE REPORTS 

Legislative – Brian Bishop reported talking with Jim Obradovich, who said he would accept the agreement as written for the upcoming year for the same fee ($4,000).  Jeff Junker motioned for approval of the agreement, Mike Pardekooper seconded.  Motion passed.

Education – There was a request for open discussion on what type of training was desired and what part of the state it should be offered.  Duncan McCallum started by suggesting an ADA class, possibly with the Eastern Iowa Education Committee early next year.  A recent class at the Cedar Rapids library had been successful and he would like to do something similar again.  He would like to offer it to designers and builders again as well.  Tim Hennes suggested using a tip he picked up from the ICC Leadership Conference in using the membership to help train each other.  An example would be offering a 2-3 hour class for CEU’s after an IABO meeting, using our preferred provider status.  If there were any chapter members that were willing to put on a short class, covering a chapter or two at a time of a single topic, please notify a board member.  Ryan Mayer suggested having an inspector group meet on a monthly or quarterly basis regarding different interpretations of code issues, inspection issues, etc. Each person could person could bring their own issues to the rest of the group, discuss how they handled it and ask for input from the others.  Roger Schemmel mentioned getting a survey monkey organized to gauge interest in education topics.  The group agreed that a day or two of training would probably not be feasible to organize for November, but some of the ideas mentioned could be utilized for next year.  
Membership – No report

Scholarship – One scholarship was renewed at $500 and the check was sent to Abby Tornow for her second year at ISU.

Program – Neumann Monson Architects will give a tour of their 4-story mass timber construction site located at 111 East Grand in Des Moines directly following the meeting.

Code Development – Pat Parsley mentioned there were scholarships available for the fall code hearings through Region III.  They will match payment from the jurisdiction up to $2,000.  Applications are available online at the new Region III website.

Endorsement – No report

Audit – No report

Nominating – The committee will be having conversations and receiving recommendations for the 2019 board positions to be discussed at the November meeting.
REGIONAL REPORTS 
Region III Report – Pat Parsley announced that the Region III sponsored hospitality room for the ABM would have the theme, “Make It Happen”.   The Region III meeting will be taking place at the hospitality room instead of their assigned conference room.

Class schedules for the 2019 Upper Great Plains Educational Institute in Chaska, Minnesota are set and brochures will be coming soon.  It is the 15th year anniversary of the event.

ICC Report – Richard Hauffe was in attendance from Sioux Falls, South Dakota.  He said Region IV would have a new sectional director soon.  Steve Nordhues from Norfolk Nebraska is the only known applicant at this time.  One of the things he touched on from his monthly update was the September 16 deadline for early bird registration at the ABM.  He went over a few of the events that would be taking place in Richmond, VA. 

Hauffe also wants to continue progress towards Iowa’s permit tech chapter.  Work on this should be completed as soon as the first of the year.

Jeff Junker reported that the shirts for the ABM would be finished up soon and he would get them sent out when they arrived.
Eastern Iowa EICBIC – Luke Maloney announced a meeting for the upcoming week at Linn County to discuss code topics with the neighboring jurisdictions of Marion, Cedar Rapids and Hiawatha.
Central MICCC – None

Old Business - None


New Business – IABO Awards:
Strategic Planning for 60-year Anniversary of IABO – Roger Schemmel wanted to explore different ways to get the word out for IABO’s anniversary, including radio, public service announcements, Facebook posts, etc.  Richard Hauffe suggested that IABO “aim high” when making a request for attendees and recognition, including ICC’s Chief Executive Officer, Dominic Simms and/or the Region III President, Tom Paisley.   Hauffe would be willing to help lobby for attendance from these individuals if needed.

Schemmel also wondered if the issuance of a membership card with this year’s annual renewal process would be a good idea, similar to the card that IAEI issues.  It would be a token of acknowledgment from IABO.  Most agreed that would be a good idea, and it may be explored further as the renewal time approaches.
Adjournment
Tim Hennes motioned for adjournment and Adam Ostert seconded.  Motion passed with adjournment at 10:25 am.

Tour of 111 East Grand
The tour took place soon after adjournment and a summary by two of the architects.  The description of the building from Neumann Monson’s website is as follows:

111 will be the first multi-story office building in North America to employ dowel laminated timber (DLT), a mass timber system relying on friction-fit wood connectors for strength and durability. The system facilitates quick erection time and a smaller site crew, minimizing the disturbance to the neighborhood during construction. Precast walls and buttresses anchor the south portion of the building and assist as the service core.

The wood construction’s refined aesthetics enables the structure to remain exposed as an interior finish. This minimizes tenant improvement work and minimizes chemically impregnated finishes. Operable windows within each structural bay allow natural ventilation. Balconies on the east and west take advantage of downtown views. 

To complement the innovative structural system, Accoya wood panels with a Shou Sugi Ban (charred wood) rain screen assembly clad the east, north and west elevations. Shou Sugi Ban, a technique used in Japan for centuries, provides a carbon patina that protects against UV rays, insects, and rot.  Naturally stained Accoya wood on the soffits and columns complements the Shou Sugi Ban’s dark finish.

Respectfully submitted by IABO Secretary, Neil Bombei
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Legislative Committee

Rod Van Genderen City of West Des Moines Jerry Byers City of Pella (Chair)

Brian Bishop City of Des Moines (Chair) Tim Hennes City of Iowa City

Jeff Junker City of Ankeny Craig Witry City of Cedar Falls

Steve Richardson McKeon Door Company

Tim Hennes City of Iowa City

Cody Christensen City of Des Moines

Mike Pardekooper City of Altoona Vacant

Mike Pardekooper City of Altoona

Education Committee Sean Devlin City of Des Moines

Vacant

Duncan McCallum City of Cedar Rapids

Tim Hennes City of Iowa City Audit Committee

Neil Bombei Johnson County Roger Schemmel City of Urbandale

Pat Parsley City of Hiawatha Adam Ostert City of Ames

Luke Maloney Linn County Jeff Junker City of Ankeny

Mike Pardekooper City of Altoona Scholarship Committee

Bob Hendricks City of Winterset Vacant

Rick Parrino Plum Building Systems, LLC Taylor Matteson City of Manchester

Roger Schemmel City of Urbandale Vacant

Vacant Jerry Byers City of Pella

Jeff Harden City of Ankeny

Code Development Committee Mike Bruce City of Creston

Jack Swarm  City of Mount Pleasant

Tim Crabb East Central Intergovernmental Assoc. Region III Committee

Patrick Parsley City of Hiawatha Brian Bishop City of Des Moines

Vacant Adam Ostert City of Ames

Ed Higgins City of Boone Roger Schemmel City of Urbandale

Jeff Harden City of Ankeny

Steve Richardson McKeon Door Company Program Committee

Roger Schemmel City of Urbandale

Nominating Committee  Rick Parrino Plum Building Systems

Creston Turnbull City of Coralville Vacant

Bob Hendricks City of Winterset

Craig Witry City of Cedar Falls

Eastern Iowa

Central Iowa

Endorsement Committee

Membership Committee


Contact a Board Member if there is a Committee that interests you!
“Setting the Standard for Building Safety”
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